Jacksonville, Florida, 1845 Main St., June 6,1936.

Henorable J. Mark Wilcox, Congressional Office Bldg, Washington, D.G.

Dear Sir:

I see where you have been reelected and congratulate you. I take it that this will give you an opportunity new to push the Amendment to the Everglades National Park law eliminating the clause prohibiting the expenditure of national funds on the area.

Senator Fletcher has, I understand, had the amendment approved in the Senate several times. It seems to me with the election of Mr. Green and Mr. Sears in the balance you might get them to help with this bill because people feel very keenly the lack of success for it. It certainly ties our hands and even keeps us from getting the C.C.C.Camp to work there. There is a lot of read work which could be done especially during the winter months.

I have also written Mr. Sears and Mr. Green in regard to St. Johns Bluff National Monument Bill which you were handling. The passage of this bill will have direct bearing on their candidancy and I am wondering if you would not press the matter of their helping at this time. We certainly would appreciate it.

With all good wishes and assurance of cooperation,

Sincerely,

Mrs.W.S. Jennings,

President, Duval County Highway Beautification Asso., Member, Everglades National Park Commission.